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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Paul Freeman, council member Steve Kahre and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe.   Also present were Superintendent Garry Sierra and attorney Krista Lockyear.
Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Kahre to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote. 

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote. 

Clerk-Treasurer’s Report:

Lowe noted we received our June settlement from the County auditor’s office.  We have received a total of $82,344.39.  Which $63,157.16 is property tax, license excise tax and financial institution tax revenue, $18,087.23 is our CCD fund tax revenue and $1,100 is from paid sewer liens.  I sent $36,000 of this tax revenue to Scott Fire Department for our 6 month payment to them as part of our annual contract.  We will be giving them another $36,000 in December.

I am continuing to work on our 2013 budget and will have drafts soon.  I am meeting with the State Board of Accounts on August 14th for our budget workshop and we will need to have our budget completed, signed by council and have 12 copies turned into County by August 31st for review.  I need to know now of any large ticket items that we will need to budget for.  We will plan to have our public budget hearing on September 11th and our adoption hearing on October 9th.

Lowe advised that we are still currently under a fireworks ban in Darmstadt until this Saturday, July 14th.

The group CORE which is opposing reorganization is having a fundraising Hoedown party at the 4H Center on Saturday, August 4th beginning at 5pm.  Advance tickets are $25 per person.  They will have dinner, dancing, live auction and silent auctions.  They are giving away prizes for who wears the best western outfits.  Link to the fundraiser is on our Darmstadt facebook page.  Our next IACT roundtable meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 31st in New Harmony at 6pm.  I will need to know who will be planning on attending so I can submit our registrations.

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Sewer rate fees from Evansville Water & Sewer:

Lockyear advised that the mayor mentioned it is not a priority for him right now.  Kahre asked Lockyear to keep us updated on any changes.
2. Striping estimates for BNH, Hoing, St. Joe, Fleener & Wortman:

Stobbs stated that Jim Cruse with the City of Evansville has submitted estimates to us for striping all these roads with yellow and white stripes for a grand total of $13,993.72.  Council decided to forego the sealing over the old yellow lines on Wortman road since they are very faded already.  Wortman will not receive white lines because it is too narrow, but will receive the new yellow lines and Garry will mark the center of the roads to insure accuracy. City of Evansville stated they can complete the new stripes by the end of August.  Council approved.
3. Mouse House, Inc. owned by Dennis Bittner:

Lockyear read a letter from their attorney that they will incorporate a use and development commitment.  They will welcome facility tours on Thursday July 19th at 4:30pm for council members.  Kahre and Sanders agreed to tour the facility at 4:30 on July 19th.  Freeman and Stobbs will tour the facility immediately after.  Lockyear stated that the Mouse House has made preliminary contacts with their insurance carrier to make sure they can make the town an addition on their insurance policy.  They will agree not to bury any material or rodents on the property unless instructed to do so by a government agency.  They are working on a disaster plan and have contacted the local zoo for guidance.  They have confirmation from IDEM that any buried rodents are not a concern for area wells.  Lockyear noted that the Mouse House owners are scheduled to be at our town board meeting on September 11th.
4. New culvert pipe installed on Boonville- New Harmony Road:

Stobbs noted the new culvert pipe had been installed.
5. Fire & Ambulance service contracts:

Stobbs noted that he and Freeman have been working on new proposals for fire protection and ambulance service since our current contracts that are expiring December 31st.  They will be gathering information and investigation all options available to Darmstadt.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Homestead Credit Resolution & County Ordinance for 2013
Lowe explained the homestead resolution & ordinance and how we organize with the City of Evansville and Vanderburgh County to pass all at the same time.  Kahre made a motion to accept the homestead credit, seconded by Freeman, homestead credit passed with a 4-0 voice vote.
2. Superintendent’s Report: 

Sierra stated that there is a huge tree limb that came down across the road on Boonville-New Harmony road and hit a car Monday morning.  Kahre advised that if it is in the town’s right of way that we are able to trim it for safety reasons.  Sierra will notify the property owner about the tree and see if he will take care of it.  
Sierra asked that with the new budget coming up that he would ask that the council consider increasing the insurance allowance since there has not been an increase in insurance allowance in years.  Sierra currently pays $953 a month right now and the town allowance is only $600.  Kahre asked Lowe when that decision would have to be made.  Lowe advised that insurance allowance is not a part of the payroll ordinance and can be changed anytime.  Kahre noted that council would consider that.

Sierra advised that we have not purchased any sewer pumps yet this year and that they need to purchase 6 new pumps.  They have repaired and refurbished the current pumps they have and will need these 6 new ones within the next 2 months.  Sierra noted that when we purchase 6 or more at a time we receive a discount making them $1k each.
3. Board member’s comments:

Freeman mentioned that council had previously considered spending $2500 with Wessler Engineering to have them smoke test 25 homes in town that we have smoke tested previously.  Kahre stated the reason to do this smoke testing was to double check ourselves, that we would have the engineering firm smoke test the same homes that we just finished smoke testing during our preventative maintenance program to make sure we are not missing anything.
Sierra advised that if the council wants to spend money on investigating and reducing our I & I, that camera work would be a much more beneficial approach for finding faulty areas in the system instead of doing the same smoke testing that has been done numerous times.  Sierra mentioned that a great example was Mr. Bittner’s property a couple years ago where the smoke testing showed nothing but the contracted camera work found incorrect connections from the gutters.  Sierra mentioned we would only need a basic black & white camera.  Council stated they will consider it.
Freeman and Kahre stated to spend the $2,500 with Wessler’s engineering contractors for smoke testing again on 25 homes around town.  This was approved by council. 
Sanders advised that he received a second appraisal from an acquaintance for the town property field north of the town hall.  Sanders noted that the appraisal was incorrect and we would not accept it.  
Stobbs noted that we need to have the trash cleaned up along the roads before the county fair.  Sierra advised yes he has already been working on scheduling the workers to be out here soon to get it cleaned up.
4.  Attorney comments:

Lockyear advised that she will get the notice prepared for selling the town property and have it ready for the next meeting.
5. Resident’s comments:
Carol Schlumpf asked about the Mouse House situation and about if there was a disaster how long the rodents could live outside a controlled area.
Carol Schlumpf asked the council why they are considering selling the town’s property north of the Town Hall that was donated to the town years ago.  Schlumpf stated that in past years the council had always protected that land and was keeping it for our future needs. Kahre answered that the present council now considers that land to be a burden.

The meeting adjourned at 8:36pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe, Clerk-Treasurer


